
MANDATORY REFERRAL REPORT NO. 00-34 

CHARLOTTE MECKLENBURG PLANNING COMMISSION 

MECKLENBURG COUNTY PARK and RECREATION 

LAND ACQUISITION for NEW NEIGHBORHOOD/URBAN PARK SITE and   

DISTRICT OFFICE   

 

 

 

PROJECT LOCATION 

 

The subject properties are located at 5715 Monroe Road and at the end of Yardley Place. (See 

Attached Map)  

 

PROJECT PROPOSAL 

 

This proposed project calls for the purchase of two tax parcels 163-021-56 (+/- 10.21 acres) and 

163-021-20 (+/- 2.02 acres) at 5715 Monroe Road. In addition, the City of Charlotte would 

donate tax parcel 163-013-29 (+/- 0.442 acres) at Yardley Place for pedestrian access from an 

adjoining neighborhood. The largest tract includes a 5,000 square foot office building that would 

be used for the East Park District office and office space for other County staff. This property 

would provide a neighborhood/ urban park site and open space in this portion of the East Park 

District. The two larger parcels are zoned O-6 (CD). The City’s parcel is zoned R-5.   

 

PROJECT JUSTIFICATION / NEED 

 

Although 1989 CMPMP recommends a size range of 15 to 25 acres for a new neighborhood 

park, many smaller sites function as neighborhood parks in the central city. Due to the lack of 

park space in this immediate area and considering the overall scarcity of open space within the 

central city, this property would satisfy some demand and preserve a substantial tract to serve this 

area.        

 

RELATION TO OTHER PUBLIC PROJECTS 

 

This site is one of five (5) neighborhood parks proposed (for acquisition and development) in 

Park and Recreation’s C N A to meet long range needs within the East Park District. A District 

Park office and a neighborhood park at this location would consistent with the Eastside Strategy 

Plan.   

 

  

PROJECT COST 

 

Market appraisals will be the basis for negotiations and land costs for this project. This 

acquisition is contingent on removal of the conditional “office only” use that controls use of all 

of the property except where the existing building and smaller parking are located and the City’s 

small parcel. 











 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 

Staff recommends acquisition of these parcels for a neighborhood /urban park and Park District 

office. 

 

 

PLANNING COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 

 

Approved 4-1. 


